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Royal Commission comment period ends but Aboriginal resistance to 
radioactive dump grows ever stronger 

 
Traditional Owners and members of the Aboriginal-led Australian Nuclear Free Alliance (ANFA) have 
today reaffirmed their opposition to the suggestion that South Australia should host a high level 
international nuclear waste dump. This announcement comes as the submission period closes for 
comments on the tentative findings of South Australian Nuclear Fuel Cycle Royal Commission.  
 
A major recommendation of the Commission to date has been that South Australia could host an 
international waste storage and disposal facility. This suggestion is strongly rejected by Aboriginal 
people across the state because of the risks posed to country and culture. Several Aboriginal 
communities throughout South Australia live with the negative impacts of the nuclear industry 
through uranium mining and nuclear weapons testing and are committed to resisting any further 
nuclear proposals. 
 
“We have long memories; we remember the atomic weapons tests at Maralinga and Emu Fields and 
the ongoing denial around the lost lives and health impacts for Aboriginal people. We don’t want 
any nuclear projects here in South Australia and we won’t become the world’s nuclear waste dump,” 
said Arabunna elder and Australian Nuclear Free Alliance president Kevin Buzzacott. 
 
Enice Marsh, senior Adnyamathanha woman and Australian Nuclear Free Alliance member said: 
“Any kind of radioactive waste dump would put our groundwater at risk. Groundwater is about 
survival; we don’t want to be faced with another huge risk like this.” 
 
Sue Coleman-Haseldine is a Kokatha-Mula woman and co-chair of the Australian Nuclear Free 
Alliance. She has recently travelled to Vienna to share her family’s experience with the nuclear 
industry: “They’ve poisoned us once and there’s no way in the world they’re going to do it again.” 
  
“This problem doesn’t stop at South Australia’s border, there is nowhere that should be designated 
an international waste dump,” Ms Coleman-Haseldine concluded. 
 
For comment contact: Sue Coleman-Haseldine: 0458 544 593 


